Jacksonville, Florida  June 20, 1971

> 18th Annual Square & Round Dance Convention

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Oglesby at 9:00 A.M. Invocation was given by
Virgil Green.

The minutes of the Oct. 18th meeting were read and accepted. Roll Call was made with 18
delegates and 2 alternates present.

Treasurer's report was accepted as read, showing a balance of § .

i
Jack Pierson, Editor of Bow and Swing, thanked all the areas for their participation in the June
publication. Jack asked that news items be limited to 250 words and to be preferably type-
written on an 8% X 11 sheet of paper. Priority to Bow & Swing would be as follows: Ads,
where to dance, Club news & pictures. Jack also asked that clubs having special dances to please

advertise in Bow & Swing.

Bruce Youngue gave a report on 1971 convention. He stated there were no complaints. They
were disappointed that there were only 8 spaces taken up by campers. Don Smith, Treasurer,
reported a possible $830.00 profit. A full treasurer's report to be supplied at Knothead.

1972 Convention Committee report was given by Boots Oglesby. She passed out Brochures on the
Diplomat Hollywood by the Sea. Across the brochure was stamped their slogan, "Something
New", May 27, thru 29, 1972. Memorial Day weekend. Room prices to be $13.00 accommo-
dations--~- $20.00 double room --- food could be included at $7.00 a day per person. There
will be a style show and luncheon Sunday afternoon, $3.50 per person. Boots promised more
information and Brochures for the next meeting.

Jim Taylor, liaison from the callers, stated that the morning calling for the 72 convention would
be discontinued and that the afternoon calling would run from 1--6, possibly to be cut at 4:30.

1973 convention chairman, Ron Van Valkenburg, gave a tentative date of the 7, 8 & 9th of June.
Pee Wee reported the 1974 convention to be May 30 - June Ist.

Walter Stoltz made a motion that the Florida Federation of Square dancers accept Sets and Orders
dates of Sepf. 20th thru Sepi. 26th as National Square Dance Week. 2nd by Morie Sogoiow.
Motion carried,

Morie Sogolow reported on the success of the Blood Bank in the West Coast and suggested other
area consider the possibility of doing the same.

The next regular meeting is to be held in Clearwater on Labor Day weekend at the Knothead
Konvention,

Len Levitt made a motion, 2nd by Walter Stoltz for adjournment. Meeting adjourned at 10:00 A.M.

Respectfully submitted
TR
S A ] :
Warren J. Hylanc}, ecretar

P.S. There will be a Federation meeting in the Blue Room 10:00 AM, Sept. 5, 1971, Fort
Harrison Hotel, Clearwater, Florida.

See you all at the Knothead Konvention.



